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Dear Strathmere Lodge resident’s family member/friend/responsible party:

Paid Private Companions/Service Providers/Friendly Visitors – If your resident or you has engaged, or plans to engage, a private companion/service provider for the resident, please note that we have a policy which provides guidance on this issue. Copies are available at reception.  
Physiotherapy - TK Dwarkanath, our contracted Physiotherapist, has been promoted within his Company [Lifespan – formerly Centric Health] and has been replaced by Ioveth Piedrahita. 

Activity Calendar - Don’t forget to pick up and check out the monthly Recreation calendars [available in each RHA [Resident Home Area] and also posted on our website] for events that you may find of interest and would like to attend along with your. 
You are encouraged to join us at any time, especially for whole Home events such as:
Fri, Aug 1st – Ross Ward entertains at 2:00pm

Tues, Aug 5th – Katy Clark in Concert at 2:00pm in the Rose Room

Sat, August 16th – Gary Muxlow entertains at 2:00pm

Wed, Aug 20th – Uptown Dixieland Band at 2:00pm

Mon, Aug 25th – Gary McGill entertains at 2:00pm

Fri, Aug 29th – Happy Hour with Jentleman Jim at 2:00pm

Telephone – If you cancel your resident’s phone service please advise our reception staff so that we can remove his/her name and number from our resident phone list.
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Feeling unwell? -  Please do not visit Strathmere Lodge if you or anyone in your home has a cold or symptoms of the “flu” [intestinal or respiratory] and get your annual “flu-shot”.
While in the Home please be sure to use our waterless hand cleanser before and after visiting with your resident, upon entering, and as you are leaving the RHA and the building.

Family & Friends Council- This group of involved and caring friends and family members meets on a regular basis to share information and discuss common issues. 
Next meeting is at 1:30pm, Monday September the 8th, in the 2nd floor conference room. All family and friends of residents of Strathmere Lodge are welcome to attend. No pre-registration is necessary. Please contact Marcy Welch at ext.226 or at mwelch@middlesex.ca for more information.
[image: image4.wmf]Annual Resident and Family Satisfaction Survey- Synopsis - We had a 37.8% response rate to our 2014 survey compared to 36% last year. The greatest number of responses was from Parkview Place [23.3% of total responses] and the fewest from Bear Creek. [11.7% of total responses].

Thanks to everyone who responded. Your ratings and comments will assist us in improving the care, services, and accommodations that we provide to our residents.
98.3% of responders agreed or strongly agreed with the statement “I am satisfied with the quality of care and service provided to me.”
Areas where responders felt Strathmere Lodge excelled based on “agreed” responses were: 

This building is clean and well maintained; This is a comfortable building in which to live [including temperature and lighting] My family have never noticed any staff member being rough with, talking in a demeaning way or yelling at me or any other resident; If I or my family was aware of any incident as noted above we knew how to report our concerns and if we reported them the Home staff acted promptly to investigate and correct the situation; If I have had any concerns with my roommate or any other resident and reported them to staff they addressed the concerns to my satisfaction; If the Home manages my personal funds the Home provides me or my family with a statement of how much money is in my account; I receive assistance with meals if I need it. 

Areas where responders felt there was the most room for improvement based on “disagreed” responses were: 

My clothing, personal property or laundry have never gone missing and if I reported that they had gone missing I got the items back quickly; My belongings have never been damaged or taken away; I never have mouth/facial pain without relief; I have no chewing or eating problems; There is enough staff available to make sure I get the care and assistance I need without having to wait a long time.

Under “comments”, major issues related to:

Need for more staff and volunteers; Rooms sometimes being cold; Laundry and personal items going missing; Oral care needing improvement; Increased resident outings; Tastier food at right temperature. 

Relative to “what was most important about care and service” the most common responses were: 

Kind, caring, patient, respectful, friendly, loving and helpful staff with smiles; safe and comfortable surroundings.
A more detailed analysis has been reviewed with the Strathmere Lodge Management Team and will be discussed further with the Residents and Family Councils and our Quality Improvement Committee. 
[image: image5.wmf]Temperatures – As the weather changes and outside temperatures rise and drop from day to day it is sometimes difficult to keep the temperatures in our resident rooms and the rest of our Home at a comfortable medium, especially if residents open windows.

The Long Term Care Homes Act regulations require us to maintain a minimum of 22º C in resident rooms and common areas and we monitor these temperatures on an ongoing basis to ensure we are in compliance. If it gets too cool we adjust our HVAC [air conditioning and heating] system to meet requirements. If we do so for the main floor, it sometimes causes temperatures, particularly on the second floor or at the ends of hallways, to rise into the mid to high 20’s. 

Temperatures will continue to fluctuate and we will continue to try to keep everyone as comfortable as possible. Remember the days before air conditioning? 

Transport to and from Hospital –The Ministry of Health and Long Term Care covers most, if not all, of the cost of emergency transfer of a resident, by ambulance, from Strathmere Lodge to the Hospital and from that Hospital to any another. 

[image: image6.wmf]An ambulance will not, however, return the resident to the Lodge.

When the resident is discharged or sent Home from the Hospital, it is the responsibility of the resident and his/her family to make sure that alternate transportation arrangements back to the Lodge have already been made. Transportation is not provided by the Hospital and neither the Hospital nor Strathmere Lodge will pay for the return transportation.

Families may choose to use a personal vehicle, taxi cab, or non-emergent wheelchair or stretcher transport [Voyageur]. Strathmere Lodge has a wheelchair van that might be available for use on a fee for service basis. 

Please be sure to plan ahead and decide who will be available to take the resident back to the Lodge when he/she returns from the Hospital.

Family, Friend and Staff Strathmere Lodge Open House – Ever wondered what the back of the house looks like? i.e. the Lodge’s Kitchen, Laundry, Maintenance shop, Storage, Front Office, Palliative Care Suite? We will be holding an open house and providing tours and refreshments on Thursday, Sept 4th from 3-7pm. Mark it on your calendar!
Minutes of meetings are posted and available for review at our reception desk. Let me know if you would like to see certain issues addressed in future editions: torvidas@middlesex.ca , 519-245-2520 ext. 222.Please share a copy of this newsletter with other family members and friends or direct them to our website http://www.middlesex.ca/departments/long-term-care.
Electronic back copies of our newsletters can be found on our website. 
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Tony Orvidas,    
Administrator 
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